


































980s and early 1990s resulted in a significant drop in Bighorn River trout numbers. The trout 
population in the upper river reached a low of around 3,900 trout per mile in 1995 before the 
effects of better flows took over. With the improved flow conditions experienced through the 
remainder of the decade, trout populations in the Bighorn fluctuated between about 4,000 and 
7.500 trout per mile, with a growing part of this population being made up of rainbow trout 

As the fish populations increased, the Bighorn's reputation as one of the best trout streams in the 
world also increased. The Bighorn River began to draw nonresident anglers from around the 
world to compete with the many resident anglers who were already using the river. The big 
increase in interest in fly fishing in the early 1990s added to this influx of new anglers. As angler 
use continued to increase, many resident anglers quit going to the Bighorn because they did not 
want to fight the crowds. A creel census conducted on the Bighorn in 1982 - 1983 found that 
nonresident anglers accounted for 34% of the anglers using the river. Forty nine percent of these 
anglers fished strictly with flies. A similar creel study in 1992 - 1993 found that 74% of the 
anglers on the Bighorn were nonresidents. and 88% of Bighorn anglers fished exclusively with 

· flies. Despite a feeling by many of the anglers contacted in 1992 - 1993 that the Bighorn was
becoming too crowded. the number of anglers using the river continued to grow. The latest
statewide angling pressure estimate for the Bighorn River estimated there were 91,909 angler
days ofnse on the upper 12 miles of river between March 1997 and February 1998! An
additional 2 l.514 angler days of use were reported for the river downstream of Bighorn FAS.

The future of the Bighorn fishery is not at all certain as we head into the next millennium. So far 
whirling disease has not been discovered in the Bighorn River, but whirling disease has the 
potential to devastate this fishery if it becomes established. Ongoing efforts to develop use 
regulations for the Big Hole Drainage will probably be carried over to the Bighorn River in 
coming years. And negotiations are cnrrently going on to finalize a water compact with the Crow 
Tribe which would include the water in the Bighorn Drainage. Flow conditions seem to be the 
single most important factor that controls the Bighorn River fishery. The amount of water these 
compact negotiations provide for fisheries flows will be critical to the Bighorn River fishery well 
into the next century. 
























